
Dear parents, carers and children, 

The weeks are flying by and Christmas is approaching very quickly! The children have been busy rehearsing for the Nativity, the 

choir have been busy rehearsing for their upcoming concerts, and the hall is looking very Christmassy with the colourful Christmas tree  

donated and decorated by the BSA (thank you!). 

Yesterday, our school choir performed at the IOW Pearl, where they wowed the audience with their beautiful singing. They will be           

performing at a few other venues in the next couple of weeks; I hope that you get the chance to see them and enjoy their enthusiasm and 

stunning harmonies. 

Tomorrow afternoon (Saturday 3rd), a special Christmas Tree decorating activity session will be taking place at St Mary’s Church between 

2.30pm-4pm. It sounds like fun; I hope to see you there! (See the advert on p9 of this Buzz.) 

Honey Bee class are very excited about going to visit Butser Ancient Farm on the mainland as part of their History 

unit Stone Age to the Iron Age. Butser Ancient Farm is an amazing place where history is brought to life. We can’t 

wait to hear all about it and to see their photos. 

On Thursday 8th December, we will be holding a Christingle Service in St Mary’s Church at 8.40am. Parents/carers are        

welcome to join us; please let the school office know so we have an idea of numbers for seating purposes. Children are asked 

to bring in an orange on Wednesday so they can decorate it in readiness. School is providing all the other 

materials. 

Thursday 8th is also Christmas Jumper Day in aid of Save the Children. Any donations welcome, big or small!  

 

Just another reminder of our upcoming Christmas events: 

Our whole school Nativity will be taking place on Tuesday 13th December at 1.15pm and on Wednesday 14th December at 6pm. A letter 

was sent out yesterday with further information. We have the BSA Christmas Disco and mini market this afternoon, Christmas Jumper day 

on Thursday 8th December in aid of Save the Children, and Christmas Dinner day on Wednesday 14th December. Our choir is taking part in 

the Stars of Wonder concert at St Mary’s Church on Sunday 11th December, and St Mary’s Church are holding a Christmas decorations   

session on Saturday 3rd. Posters about these activities are in this Buzz and on our Facebook page. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend, and see you again on Monday.  

Best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is ‘Coming to the rescue’.  

We heard the story of The Lost Sheep. Jesus said “Suppose one 

of you has a hundred sheep and loses one of them—what do 

you do? You leave the other ninety-nine sheep in the pasture and go looking for 

the one that was lost until you find it.  

When you find it, you are so happy that you put it on your shoulders and carry it 

back home. Then you call your friends and neighbours and say to them ‘I am so 

happy I found my lost sheep. Let us celebrate!” 

The shepherd went looking for the sheep, who was   probably 

upset, lonely and afraid, because he cared about it and wanted to 

help. He showed compassion. How does it make you feel when 

you see someone who is upset or lost or fed up? How could you help them? 

 

Thank you prayer 

God of compassion, 

You care for us more than we could 

ever care for anyone. 

Thank you that you sent Jesus, the Good Shepherd, 

to bring us back to you. 

Thank you that you come and find us whenever we 

feel lost or alone. 

Help us to help others when they feel lost or alone. 

Amen 

 

 

“Do not withhold good from those to whom it is due, 

when it is in your power to act.” Proverbs 3:27 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Reminders 

 All long hair should be tied back in school colours 

 The one-way system is still in operation. Children can 
be dropped off at the front or back gates. 

 Our school gates are open 8:20am - 8:25am and from 
2:40pm 

 No branded (Adidas, Nike etc) clothing items permitted 

 Packed lunches should not contain chocolate items or 
any food containing nuts 

 Please ensure all items of clothing are named 

 Jumpers and cardigans should be NAVY blue 

 Trousers or shorts should be grey 

 PE shorts/leggings/skorts/tracksuit bottoms should be 
navy 

 Shirts should be tucked in 

 If your child is late, a suitable reason must be provided 

 In the mornings, if you have any messages that you 
would like to pass onto your child’s teacher, please let 
Mrs Jones, Mrs Lennon or Mrs Pelosi know, or email 
your child’s class teacher. This will enable the teachers 
to greet every child individually in the morning to in-
crease their sense of belonging and to start their day in 
a positive, welcoming way. 

 Only water should be in water bottles.  

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

Dragon Smoke 
 
Breathe and blow 
white clouds 
      with every puff. 
It’s cold today, 
       cold enough 
to see your breath. 
Huff! 
       Breathe dragon 
smoke 
              today! 
 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 

Spellings: Syllables 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 28th November 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 88.76% 

Late marks this week: 7 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Pesto Pasta Bake Sausage & Mash Roast Pork Beef Bolognese Fish fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Vegetable Pastry Roll Veggie Bolognese Veggie Burger Option 2 

Dessert Ice Cream Flapjack Jelly Chocolate slice Crispy Crackle bar 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Can you clap 

the syllables in 

your name? 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Holiday Activities and Food Programme  

Children and young people of families getting income-related free school meals, are invited to take part in free activities during 
the Christmas holidays. A hot meal is also provided. Some programmes offer places you can pay for if you're not eligible for a 
free place. The connect4communities website has more information about the scheme.  

 
 

CM Sports, Barton Primary School, Furrlongs, Newport, PO30 2AX 
Sports coaching and arts and crafts activities for ages 4 to 11 

Wednesday 21 to Friday 23 December 
For more information and to book Newport or Sandown go to the CM Sports website:  

Home Page - CM Sports | CM Sports (cm-sports.co.uk) 
Tel: 02392 987881 

  
Globe Fit, West Wight Community and Leisure Centre, Moa Place, Freshwater, PO40 9XH 

A multi activity club for primary school children (years R - 6). Activities include sports, dance, crafts, cookery and learning 
about the world we live in through our themed days. This December we will be learning about China, Columbia, 

Finland and Scotland. 
Monday 19 to Thursday 22 December, 8am to 4pm 

Free and paid for spaces available 
For more information and to book go to the Globe Fit website: HOME | globefit 

  
Island Riding Centre, Staplers Rd, Newport, PO30 2NB 

Riding sessions with a healthy lunch provided for ages 6 to 14. 
For more information and to book: 
Email: summer@islandriding.com  

Tel: 01983 214000 
  

Christmas 2022 
The Isle of Wight Salvation Army will be hosting a Christmas Day Dinner, free of charge to anyone who would be spending  

Christmas Day on their own. 
Doors open 11am, traditional Christmas dinner served 1pm, with festivities continuing until 3pm. 

To attend, for volunteering opportunities or donations, please contact: 
 

The Salvation Army Hall, Pyle Street, Newport, Tuesdays 10am to 1pm 
Call: 07583 257515 every day 12pm to 6pm 

Email: IOWSA.ChristmasCampaign@gmail.com 
or message through Facebook 

  
Brighstone and Shorwell Methodist Church is open 7 to 14 December 10am to 2pm. Some Christmas trees will be on display. 

Open as a warm area for a chat and coffee in a welcoming environment. Soup available 12pm to 2pm. All welcome.  
Get contact details on the Brighstone and Shorwell Methodist Church website.  

  

   

 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/socialcareandhealth/childrenandfamilies/connectforcommunities
https://www.cm-sports.co.uk/haf/
https://www.cm-sports.co.uk/
https://www.globefit.co.uk/
https://www.globefit.co.uk/
https://www.islandriding.com/
mailto:%20summer@islandriding.com
mailto:IOWSA.ChristmasCampaign@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/rodlillian.beansa
https://www.methodistiow.org.uk/churches/brighstone-and-shorwell


Bumble Bee Evan - for working hard at using his Fred Fingers to write 

words. Tristan & Skye - working hard in RWI. Quinn - working 

hard with his writing. 

Honey Bee Freddie H - for excellent work in History. Reece - for trying 

hard in all subjects and showing great learning behaviours. 

Ivy Bee Lucy - for excellent work in Maths. Jack S-C - great descriptive 

poetry about the Mongolian Steppe. 

Sports Bee Iris - for demonstrating the school games values - always! 

Bee-Haviour The choir for representing the school and singing so  

beautifully at their first performance 



Key dates this term  
 

 Saturday 3rd December: Christmas Tree decorations activity at St 

Mary’s Church (2.30pm—4pm) 

 

 Monday 5th December: Y3/4 trip to Butser Ancient Farm 

 

 Weds 7th December - Choir perform at the Grange 

 

 Thursday 8th December: Christmas Jumper Day 

 

 Thursday 8th December: Christingle Service at 8.40am 

 

 Sunday 11th - Mottistone Manor Christmas Palace 11am-3pm. Choir 

performing at midday. 

 

 Sunday 11th December: Stars of Wonder concert at St Mary’s Church at 

7pm (choir performing) 

 

 Monday 12th December: BSA Secret Present Room 

 

 Tuesday 13th December: Nativity at 1.15pm 

 

 Wednesday 14th December: Christmas Dinner Day 

 

 Wednesday 14th December: Nativity at 6pm 

 

 Thursday 15th December: Last day of school 

 

 Friday 16th December: School closed for staff development day 

 

 Tuesday 3rd January: Back to school 

 

Looking ahead: 

 
 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 



Ivy Bee class have been reading The Unforgotten Coat by Frank Cottrell Boyce, which is about two 

Mongolian refugee children who have arrived at a primary school in Liverpool. While learning about 

the context of the story, Ivy Bee class have been exploring what Mongolia is like. 

They have written some poems in response and create a class poetry book.  

Jack S-C was awarded a Golden Award this week for his poem, which is published below for you all to 

enjoy and appreciate. 

Well done, Jack! 

Mongolia Mongolia 

 

Mongolia Mongolia an Asian wonderland 

A nomadic country. 

Warriors as brave as lions. 

Hunting with majestic golden eagles to kill their prey. 

A steppe as wild as the sea, rimmed with metal glistening mountains capped 

with icing. 

A magical wonderland with towering holy rocks. 

Yurts look like fairy cakes in a sea of pure grass. 

This is my Mongolia. 

 

By Jack S-C 














